
 

 

 
January 8, 2015 (Provider types updated December 11, 2017) 
Announcement 860 

 

Medicare Crossover Claims May Deny by Medicaid if 

National Provider Identifier (NPI) of Ordering, Prescribing 

and Referring (OPR) Provider is not on the Claim 

Providers are advised that claims that cross over from Medicare to Nevada Medicaid may deny for Ordering, 

Prescribing and Referring (OPR) provider requirement edits put in place by Nevada Medicaid that Medicare may 

not yet have implemented.  Providers who are required to place the National Provider Identifier (NPI) of the OPR 

provider on their Nevada Medicaid claims are instructed to include the NPI of the OPR provider on their Medicare 

claims.  Claims that cross over from Medicare that do not have the NPI of the OPR provider may deny by Nevada 

Medicaid with edit codes 0091 (Referring NPI is required and has not been submitted) or 0092 (Referring NPI 

cannot be the same as the servicing NPI). Providers will need to rebill the denied claims to Medicaid as a 

secondary claim either electronically or on paper. 

The following provider types are required to include the NPI of the OPR provider on their claim:  16, 17 

(specialties 167, 169, 196 and 215), 19 (specialties 184 and 186), 23, 27, 28, 29, 33, 34, 37, 

43, 45, 46, 55, 63, 64, 68 and 85.   

 


